The National Archives monthly payments spreadsheets – explanatory notes 
This document explains information in the monthly payments spreadsheets. Our accounting system and the descriptions it holds were designed for internal use and not external publication. We are continuously working to make the data and descriptions easier to understand. We hope these notes will help in the meantime. 

General points 
Limit for transactions shown 
We are required to publish details on our expenditure that exceeds £25,000 however we have lowered the limit to £10,000 in order to further enhance transparency.

Value added tax 
We publish data showing payments made each month that are over £10,000 including VAT. For payments where we can claim back the VAT, we publish the value excluding the recoverable VAT. 

Lines showing less than £10,000 
You may notice that some values shown are less than £10,000. This is because, as per the HM Treasury guidance, if a single payment relates to a number of separate products or services that should be coded separately for accounting purposes, then we publish separate values for each individual code, even where the each entry at this level may be less than £10,000. For example, if a single payment for £16,000 is made to one supplier but is for products for different parts of the department, then the report will show a line for each component of that payment. You can work out the payment total by adding together all those payments with the same transaction number, if applicable.
Supplier information 
Where the supplier is Royal Bank of Scotland (RBS), the payment is for purchases made using a Government Procurement Card. This is a charge card used for low value purchases across the department. In these cases RBS pays the local supplier and submits a consolidated invoice to The National Archives. We pay the consolidated invoice and separately allocate the costs to the relative internal departments.
